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Dedicated to Growing Orchids Outdoors 

Peter Lin will be presenting his newest talk on:  12 Months of Orchids.  This fast paced 

PowerPoint presentation will show you how to build an orchid collection to have 

blooming plants for each month of the year. 

Peter started growing orchids over 30 years ago, but then stopped due to school 

and starting a career.  It wasn't until about 11 years ago that the orchid "bug" came 

back and he is now heavily involved once again.  He is an accredited judge with the 

American Orchid Society and a hybridizer of mini-catts.  He enjoys meeting with other 

orchid enthusiasts, and can often be found at various orchid shows and societies 

around the country.  He also has hundreds of photos of his orchids that he maintains 

on Flickr.  You can view them by typing this address into the internet: http://

www.flickr.com/photos/minicatt/collections/ 

Due to limited growing space, Peter likes to specialize in miniature orchids, both spe-

cies and hybrids, and has received numerous 

AOS awards.  His other interests in orchids include Dendrobiums, Angrae-

coids, and Neofinetias.  He maintains a collection of a thousand or more 

orchids at his home in Southern California in 3 small greenhouses, as well 

as an offsite greenhouse. 

Peter will also be providing this monthõs opportunity table, so buy your tickets! 

www.coolgrowingorchids.com 

Roberta Fox, Editor 

roberta@orchidcentral.net 

November 12, 2014 

12 Months of Orchids: 

Building a collection with blooms every month of the year. 

Peter Lin 
©

 P
e

te
r L

in 

©
 P

e
te

r L
in 

http://www.flickr.com/photos/minicatt/collections/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/minicatt/collections/


Page 2 

Show and Tell Highlights 

October speaker Tim Culbertson selected Cattleya 

percivaliana var. semi-alba  ôJewelõ, grown by Lynn 

Wiand, for special attention.  Lynn grows this mag-

nificent specimen plant outdoors, in her lattice-

enclosed patio.  She uses her barkless mix of sponge 

rock (Perlite), chopped sphagnum moss, charcoal, 

and diatomite, but uses larger Perlite than for those 

plants that need to stay wetter.  Since the mix does 

not break down, the plant only needs to be repotted 

when it  needs to go into a larger pot.  She waters 

once a week, or in winter waits until a week after 

rain.  C. percivaliana does want to stay on the dry 

side, especially in winter, so this approach works 

well. 

C. percivaliana is native to the Andes of Venezuela , 

ranging over to border into Colombia.  According to 

Charles Baker, In Orchidwiz, it grows on rocks and trees in nearly full sun, at elevations 

ranging from 4600-6550 ft. (1400 -2000 m).  This elevation range indicates that it may 

experience temperatures into the mid-40õs F, so it clearly can adapt to our winters.  

Editorõs Notes 

Roberta Fox, Editor 

Cattleya percivaliana var. semi-

alba ôJewelõ 

Did I say in last monthõs newsletter that this should be 

a spectacular month for Laelia anceps?  Indeed, thatõs 

how it is turning out.  If you donõt grow this wonderful 

species, what are you waiting for???  They thrive hang-

ing above the Cymbidiums, getting even more sun than 

the Cyms. They laugh at heat, they laugh at frost.  The 

flowers donõt last as long as the Cyms, but the solution 

for that, is to have lots of them!   This is what my patio 

looks likeé five different L. anceps in bloom, and more 

getting ready to pop. Here are close-ups of the ones in 

bloom. A noteé pot or mount as soon as you see roots, 

even if in bloom or spike. Timing is critical for this spe-

cies and its rela-

tives, only one 

chance per year. 

L. anceps fma. Disciplinata 



CGOS Presidentõs Message 

As I write this it is actually raining! I know RAIN! I wel-

come the rain as I donõt have to water as much outside 

but I still need to remember to not get lazy and forget 

about the greenhouses. Many of my Cattleyas and 

Laelias are in bloom which make for a colorful and 

showy yard. 

Since it may be a wet year, I hope it is for relief of 

drought conditions, you may want to do a pre-winter 

check of your orchid plants potting mix condition. De-

graded potting mix in a wet year can potentially equal 

a dead plant. It is not ideal to repot now, but better an 

unhappy plant than a dead one. Your Cymbidiums 

should be starting to show signs of flower spikes. Have 

those spike stakes and ties ready to train those non-

pendulous spikes for a showy winter bloomfest. 

This monthõs meeting is our annual Pie-A-Thon where 

members bring in homemade or store bought pies for 

judging by a select panel. So bring on the pies and letõs 

have a fun start to the Holiday season. Also speaking 

of Holiday season, the December meeting is the pot 

luck Holiday Party. We will need some help organizing 

both these events so please help out when asked. 

NOTE: Please start selecting plants for the February 
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Auction. I use a green tag for my extra divisions for plants 

to give to the auction and friends. 

October-November is nomination time for the Executive 

Board positions. If you or anyone you know would like to 

be on the Executive Board, please contact me or Roberta. 

We need your help to make our Society strong and con-

tinue on into the future, so please help out. 

See you on Wednesday Nov. 12. 

 

Theo  

President    Richard Hess 

Vice President   Theo Johnson 

Secretary   Roberta Fox 

Treasurer   Jade Davis 

Membership Secretary  Robin Lane   

Directors 

    David Alexander 

    Tony Glinskas 

    Norm Nakanishi 

    Dana Selig 

    TBN 

    TBN 

Proposed Slate of Officers and Directors for 2015  

L. anceps fma. alba 

L. anceps ôRoyal Flushõ x 

var. guerrero 

L. anceps ôHelenõ x 

ôMendenhall typeõ 

L. anceps ô(Irwinsõ x ôBlumen 

Inselõ ) ôBlushingõ 


